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The increase in 311 calls is due to regular seasonal variation. 311 calls increase 

in the summer due to complaints about overgrown grass and structural issues 

that are exacerbated by rain.  
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The inspection unit has been heavily involved in inspecting properties to 

determine eligibility for the FEMA demolition, leading to a backlog in new, initial 

inspection requests. 
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Code Enforcement will issue offers to hire to 4 new title researchers. 
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Code Enforcement anticipates that they will reach their target for initial hearings 

by the end of 2014. 
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Most of the 12 cases that were reset for no reinspection were reset due to a 

glitch in LAMA Cases that required a reinspection were not flagged to 

inspectors. This issue has been fixed. 
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Code Enforcement has implemented a new lien waiver process. Applicants will 

have 6 months to remediate all code violations on their property. If the violations 

are remediated, Code Enforcement will guarantee that all fees will be waived, 

though the owner will still have to pay $1,650 for hearing and other 

administrative fees. Previously, property owners had complained that they were 

unsure if all fees would be waived through the lien waiver process.  

Additional details of this process will be posted on the Code Enforcement 

website. 
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Code Enforcement has received an extension to the deadline to demolish 

properties with FEMA Phase 1 funds. 
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The files that were rejected for procedural deficiencies will require new 

hearings. 
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The City has reached an agreement with title insurance companies and will 

restart sales in October. 
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The closings through the Alternate Land Use Program are for urban gardens in 

the Lower Ninth Ward. 

NORA is beginning their third Lot Next Door program in early August. The list 

available properties will be available through noraworks.org. NORA also has an 

auction scheduled for November 2014. 
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The deadline for the NSP2 units is the end of 2014. 
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The Office of Community Development (OCD) is nearing completion on a 108 

unit project on Canal St., which will house homeless individuals. OCD 

anticipates that the project will be complete by August. OCD is also finalizing a 

contract to restore 18 units moved as a result of the VA Hospital project. 
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